A visit to Germany

Travelling with friends is always fun. In early May my friends Nikoleta, Rugile, Liucijus, Kotryna and I visited our partners of the Comenius project „Student Traders and Retailers Together in the EU's partner school in Germany“. We went to the western German city Julich. The time passed very quickly because I went with good friends and a few amazing teachers. We lived in the hotel in Julich. The room were very spacious, cizy and comfortable.The other five delegations from Rumunia, Slovakia, England, Austria and Spain lived there too. The Spain delegation was very friendly. The first evening we went met with Spain girls and Spanish buy Jorge. We went to Stephanus school which organized the official opening of the visit. All delegations, teachers and students could make interesting things. Alfhougt, the school had a wide range of children with disabilitis, they interacted very willingly, worked together with us, shared their tools and were helpful. We went to Aachen to taste their gingerbread, to visit Old town and have dinner, where they emplay people with disabilities.Then had two days to visit Cologne. We saw a large and impressive cathedral, we went to the Rhine coasts, we had a picnic on the store of the Rhine, visited a chocolate museum where we saw the manufacturing process, a varicty of interesting shapes of chocolate products. We could taste it and buy some chocolate. We visited Indemman Amusement park where we played a game a liitle bit similar to the gold but we used the soccer a ball from a modern observation desk. We could see the spectacular view from a cool mines. There was very nice. The last two days of the visit were for the handicraft fair. One day we prepared all things, the other day we traded. We bought other manufactured things, listened to Germany songs, sang Lithuanian folk songs. In the evening we went to Cuba Julich club, where we danced. After closing of the project all participants dispersed. We packed our bags early in the morning and went towards Lithuania. We have to meet our friends from the project countries again.


Viktoras Zinevicius.

